LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
24th January, 2008

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
 11.15 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Davies, Dawson, Deas, Robin Garrido, ,Lightup, Miller and Ryan
75.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Ferrer, Macdonald and Morris.

76.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the Panel held on 17th December, 2007, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

77.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the items detailed in Minutes 78, 79 and 80 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1, 2 and 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

78.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS’ LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire drivers’ licences be dealt with as follows:-

	APPLICANT 
	DECISION



	PHD No. 422
	Granted

	PHD No. 1296
	Deferred pending the attendance of the applicant


79.
PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCES - DECLARATIONS OF CRIMINAL CONVICTIONS

The Strategic Director Environment submitted a report indicating that the holders of private hire drivers’ licence numbers 1438 and 1780 had recently informed the Licensing Section of criminal convictions, and now sought the views of the Panel as the appropriate courses of action.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the continuation of Private Hire Driver Licence 1438.



(2) THAT Private Hire Driver Licence 1780 be reinstated, until its expiry in October, 2008, at which time it be reviewed, in the event that a renewal is sought.
80.
APPLICATIONS FOR PRIVATE HIRE OPERATORS’ LICENCES

The Strategic Director Environment submitted reports detailing the following applications for private hire operators’ licences:-

· Amarjit Pall, 69 Collingwood Gardens, Ilford, Essex, to operate a company to be known as Burgundy Cars Limited, from Unit 45, Waybridge Industrial Estate, Daniel Adamson Road, Seedley, Salford
· Gary Power, 28 Walnut Road, Winton, Eccles, to operate a private hire company from 356A Worsley Road, Eccles


RESOLVED:
THAT the applications as detailed above be approved.

81.
GAMBLING ACT 2005 AND LICENSING ACT 2003 - PROTOCOLS FOR HEARINGS

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that it was necessary for the City Council to adopt a protocol for dealing with hearings under the Gambling Act 2005, and circulated a draft.  At the same time the Panel were advised that it would be appropriate to review their existing protocol used in considering applications under the Licensing Act 2003, likewise a draft was circulated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the draft protocol for premises licence hearing under the Gambling Act 2005, and the amended protocol for hearings under the Licensing Act 2003, now submitted, be approved.

82.
APPLICATION FOR ONE MAN OPERATOR’S LICENCE

The Strategic Director Environment submitted a report detailing an application for a private hire one man operators licence.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the granting of one man operators licence to David Keith Asmall, so as to enable him to operate a one man private hire vehicle, from 9 Franklin Street, Eccles, Salford.





(2) THAT the Strategic Director Environment be given delegated authority to determine all future applications for private hire one man operator’s licences, when the appropriate planning consent has been received, and there are no other grounds  on which it can be refused. 
83. PANEL VISIT

(Previous Minute 74 - 17th December, 2007)

The Chairman reported that arrangements had been made for members of the Panel  to be briefed on issues in relation to the future of Hackney Carriage and private hire licensing in Salford, best practice guidance, together with visits to the MOT and taxi testing station located at Turnpike House, and specific ranks in the City. The Panel were advised that this programme of activities, had been provisionally scheduled for Tuesday, 26th February, 2008, commencing at 10.00 a.m.
A number of members asked whether it would be possible to combine the visits, and briefing sessions, with the regular meeting of the Panel, which was to be held on Thursday, 28th February, 2008.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the next meeting of the Panel to be held on Thursday, 28th February, 2008, commence at 9.30 a.m., and be held at the Turnpike House Auditorium, with the proposed briefing sessions, and visits, to commence at its conclusion.


(2) THAT in relation to (1) above, arrangements be made for transport to convey Members from Salford Civic Centre to Turnpike House, departing at 9.00 a.m., and returning after the conclusion of the visits.
84.
HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLES - CONSULTATION WITH DISABLED PEOPLE


The Panel were informed of a report concerning the findings of a survey of disabled persons experiences of using hackney carriage, and private hire vehicles, in the City, which had been submitted to the Council’s Equal Opportunities Forum at a meeting held on 23rd January, 2008. It was commented that although much of the findings of the survey, and arising recommendations, were covered by current driver and operator conditions, there was a need for the Panel to consider it in more detail, to ensure the needs of disabled people, using such transport in Salford, were addressed.


RESOLVED: THAT the report, detailed above, be placed on the agenda for the meeting of the Panel to be held on Thursday, 27th March, 2008.
84. SALFORD CIVIC CENTRE - ACCESS AND SECURITY
A number of members expressed concerns that, it now seemed possible for unauthorised persons, to gain access to the committee rooms, and council chamber, at Salford Civic Centre, without first reporting to the main reception. It was commented  that, this problem had significantly increased, since the opening of the new register office suite, on the ground floor of the east wing of the old town hall building, which had an entrance, which allowed unsupervised access to this area of the Civic Centre .
RESOLVED: THAT the concerns in relation to access and security at Salford Civic Centre, together will the need for all visitors to the Civic Centre to report to the main reception, be brought to the attention of the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services
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